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Nursery Nurse
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1 to 1
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Aims of the Meeting

• To create a partnership between the school and families to 
support the children’s learning

• To introduce the topics for the year

• To explain our positive behaviour management approach

• To give you an idea of how you can support your child at 
home



Topics

Our Year 1 topics this year are:

Autumn – Animals, including humans, and the World

Spring – Everyday materials, Kings & Queens, and the UK

Summer – Plants, Prime Ministers & World Leaders, and our 
local area

Each term we will have mini topics to cover these areas of the 
curriculum. Some topics may have a Launch Day to excite and 

inspire the children. 



Mini Topics



Curriculum Overviews

For each half term there is a curriculum overview on the 
school website. This shows what will be covered in all of the 

curriculum subjects.
www.cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk

http://www.cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk


Rights Respecting 
Gold Award

• Having a Right of the Month which will be published in the 
school newsletter.

• Having a Year Group Right which will be celebrated 
through trips/visits and charity events.

• Exploring rights through our curriculum and assemblies.
• Undertaking some projects to support our Sustainable 

Development Goal

You can find a link to the UN Convention of the 
Rights of a Child on the school website and it 
would be great if you could spend some time 

looking into the rights together.

This year we are going to continue to embed our Gold Award for 
Rights Respecting by:



Dojos

We are continuing to use our values based behaviour 
management system across the school.

It reinforces the school’s values.



Dojos

Each value has been assigned a ‘dojo monster’ as below:

• A ‘dojo point’ will be awarded to the class when a child 
clearly demonstrates one of the values. 

• The class is given a ‘Dojo Dollar’ every time they make it to a 
multiple of 10 points in a given week.

• Once awarded, Dojo Dollars are stored in a class jar and are 
used to buy whole class rewards from a shopping list.



Dojos

• The class totals are cleared at the end of each week
• Lunch time staff will give out dojo dollars at lunch times.
• Two children will be given a ‘VIP (Values in Practice) Award’ 

in assembly on Friday for demonstrating the values and will 
be able to place their picture on display in the hall for that 
week.

The system is consistent across the school and we would 
appreciate it if you would continue to reinforce these values at 
home so that the children are fully aware of how to show them 

on a daily basis.



Responsibility Rules

• We will be using three 
key words this year when 
talking to the children 
about our expectations of 
how they behave in 
school.  We will be asking 
them to be:



Termly Newsletter



Trips

We will be having some exciting 
school trips this year! 

Dates will be confirmed later in 
the term. 



Homework 

Reading
• Reading regularly at home
• 1 reading book & 1 library book 

Spelling Quiz
• Spelling list sent out every Friday
• Spelling quiz every Friday

It is important that the Reading Record and book comes to school 
everyday in your child’s bag. 

Maths 
• Numbots



Helping at Home

• Please encourage your child to read for at least 10 
minutes everyday.

• Stickers will be stuck into their Reading Records as 
prompts to know how to support your child with that 
particular book.

• Whilst reading with your child, try to ask them questions 
about their book.



Phonics and Reading



Phonics and Reading

 

A reading book

Reading record 
book

Tricky word 
bookmark



Phonics and Reading

 

Reading books will be changed each week. You 
will receive one reading book.

Add the date and title of the 
book when you read.

(School book or one from 
home)

Make a comment about 
how your child got on with 

the book.



Phonics and Reading

 

Library books

• Your child will visit the school library every Thursday.
• They will get to take one library book home.
• This needs to be returned by the following Wednesday.
• If their book has not been returned, your child will not be 

able to take out a new book.  



Phonics and Reading

 

Recap:

• Phonics will take place everyday at school.
• Your child will read with an adult 1:1 once per week.
• Reading books will be changed every week.
• Please ensure the reading book and record are in your child’s bag 

everyday. 
• It would be greatly appreciated if you could add an entry in the 

reading record every time you read with your child. 
• Spellings will be sent home on a Friday, for children to be quizzed 

the following Friday. 



Maths

• We have invested in an engaging online tool for Maths 
called Numbots.

• It works on all devices so can be used in school and at 
home.

• It uses games as a way to practise skills.
• All the games are automatically tailored to the 

individual child’s needs.
• Logins are in the front cover of Reading Record. 



Online safety at home

• For many of us, we see our online lives and offline lives as 
different, but children are growing up with technology and the 
internet and for them there isn’t a difference; online life and 
offline life is just life.

• Technology can move at an extraordinarily fast pace and it can 
be difficult to know how to start talking to your child about what 
they’re doing online, who they might be speaking to or 
discussing the potential risks and issues.

Talking regularly with your child is the 
greatest tool to help keep them safe 

online. Talking regularly and making it 
part of daily conversation, like you would 
about their day at school, will help your 
child feel relaxed. It also means when 

they do have any worries, they’re more 
likely to come and speak to you.

https://www.cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk/curriculum/computing/
https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/6-10/
https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/6-10/


PE & Forest School

PE will take place on Friday, every week, 
throughout the Autumn Term.

For the first term, to transition the 
children, Coach Nick will be working 

with the children in our outdoor 
provision.

Please can all children come in dressed 
in their PE kits on Friday’s, including 

wearing their school jumper.

Each class will have Forest School 
switching over half termly.

Please can all children wear old clothing 
and appropriate footwear.



Uniform

All children must wear school uniform:

• A school sweatshirt or cardigan.
• A white polo top.
• Grey trousers, shorts, skirt or pinafore dress.
• Sensible black shoes/ ankle boots or plain black trainers (no logos).
     * Please note: No leggings, tracksuit bottoms or jeans.

P.E. Kit – Team colour t-shirt, appropriate shorts/bottoms and trainers.



Birthdays

• Please do not provide whole cakes to be cut up or 
open food for the class.

• Sweets and other snacks can be provided for the class 
when it is your child’s birthday but only foods in 

individual packets.
• This enables us to check for allergies and children can 

take them home. 
• No nuts!



Important Dates

• Parents Evenings - 18th & 19th October

• Black History Exhibition - 18th October

• INSET Day - 20th October

• We Scare Hunger Dress Up - 31st October

• Green Park Class Assembly - 8th November

• Christmas Performances - 15th, 18th & 19th December

• Last day of term - 1.30pm finish - 20th December



Coming into school

You can…

• Read with your child fortnightly in their classroom, 

starting on 22nd September from 8.40 - 8.55

• Come in for a celebration afternoon to look through their 

books, have a mince pie and enjoy some fun in provision 

with your child on Wednesday 29th November from 2pm



Any Questions?

greenpark@cooperslane.org

towerhill@cooperslane.org

londonbridge@cooperslane.org

mailto:greenpark@cooperslane.org
mailto:towerhill@cooperslane.org
mailto:londonbridge@cooperslane.org

